

# **Economy and Transport Board**

22 March 2012

Item 4

## **ADEPT**

## **Purpose of report**

For discussion.

# **Summary**

A pothole review, aimed at developing best practice in dealing with pot holes, was announced by Norman Baker MP, the Parliamentary Undersecretary of State for Transport, in April 2011. The government funded review has been undertaken through the Highways Maintenance Efficiency Programme (HMEP) on behalf of DfT.

Matthew Lugg, Director of Environment and Transport at Leicestershire County Council and Chair of ADEPT was seconded to the DfT to chair the review. The review is nearing completion and a final draft report has been produced. The final report is expected to be published later this month.

Mathew Lugg is attending the Board meeting to provide an outline of the review's findings and recommendations.

#### Recommendation

Members are invited to comment on the review.

### **Action**

Officers to action as directed by members.

Contact officer: lan Hughes

**Position:** Head of Programmes

**Phone no:** 020 7664 3101

E-mail: ian.hughes@local.gov.uk